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Personal Representative


Dear Brethren: On behalf of our Orange County Valley, I would 

like to welcome you to 2021. I know that last year was a very 

challenging time for many of us, but with the arrival of a New 

Year, our hopes are high. With the arrival of the vaccine, we hope 

to once again return to a new normal, one which will allow for us 

to gather and celebrate our affection for Scottish Rite. That day 

will come and we are looking forward to getting there soon.


To begin, I would like to recognize our 2020 officers for devoting their time for 

the good of or Valley and our fraternity. To each of them, our sincere gratitude for 

their efforts during what turned out to be a very challenging time. As our 2020 

Venerable Master, brother James Cervantes pointed out in his December 

newsletter article, although we faced so many challenges last year, our Valley 

members learned very quickly how to overcome and most importantly, learned 

how to remain together and strong. Thank you, Venerable Bro. James Cervantes, 

for these great words and for helping our Valley overcome and remain strong. 
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Please make the time to reach out to our 2020 offices and thank them for their 

commitment and service, I am certain it will be greatly appreciated.


In 2021 we welcome a new line of leaders who are excited to make a significant 

impact in our Valley. First, congratulations to Hon. Mike Selix, 32°, KCCH, for 

being elected as our Venerable Master in the Lodge of Perfection. I am certain 

Hon. Mike will do a superb job in leading our Valley this year and in helping us 

grow. Also, congratulations to brother Anthony Arismendi, 32°, for being elected 

as Wise Master in the Chapter Rose Croix, Brother Diego Verduzco, 32°, for 

being elected as Commander in the Council of Kadosh, and Brother Stephen 

Carney, 32°, for being elected Master of Kadosh in the Consistory. Our Valley 

looks forward to your good work and continuing dedication to our craft.


Until further notice and to remain compliant with the state mandate, our Valley 

will continue to hold the Valley Updates via Zoom on a monthly basis, at 5:30PM 
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OC Scottish Rite 2021 Upcoming Calendar	 

January	 OCSR Distinguished Speaker Series presents

2020	 Hon. Ralph Shelton (date and topic TBD) 


Monday	 Master Craftsman Study 

January 11th	 Zoom meeting 5pm


Monday	 Catching up with the Valley

January 11th	 Zoom meeting 5:30pm 
	 In-person Stated Meeting, CANCELED


Saturday	 Installation of Officers 

January 16th	 Conducted via Zoom, 1:00pm PDT.  
	 There will be no in-person ceremony for the 
	 installation of officers for 2021
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on a pre-determined Monday night. Also to provide further light in Masonry, our 

Master Craftsman education meeting will continue to be scheduled for 5:00pm 

prior to the Valley Update via Zoom. Brother Andrew Todd, 32°, has agreed to 

lead this effort once again as Director of the Masonic Education Program and 

also remain as Editor of our Newsletter. I know that 2020 presented various 

challenges in maintaining the Distinguished Speaker Series, but I am sure that 

Bro. Todd will be working outside the box this year in the creation of the 2021 

schedule, so we can resume this wonderful program via Zoom. Thank you 

brother Todd, for your time and dedication to our Valley.  Please feel free to send 

suggestions on possible speakers to Brother Todd, as these initiatives remain 

central to our effort of making our Valley stronger.


I would like to thank Ill. Brother David Kussman, 33°, for helping me during the 

last couple of years as Assistant to the PR. He was an invaluable asset to me and 

to our Valley. Although he is unable to perform this duty going forward, he 

remains a strong advocate and supporter of our Valley. We wish our Ill. Brother a 

great journey and much success is his role with the York Rite.


We would like to also recognize Hon. Brother David Frias, the Board of Directors 

of the Language Center and our service partner, Chapman University for leading 

and helping overcome all challenges presented to our Center last year. Because of 

their efforts, our Center was able to provide both in person and remote speech 

services to the children and the families in need of our critical services. I am 

certain that under the leadership of Hon. Brother David our Center will continue 

to thrive in 2021.


Scottish Rite News  Page 3



Volume 7, Issue 1 January 2021

Please remember, for those active in Blue Lodges, continue to enthusiastically 

promote the Orange County Scottish Rite every time you visit your Lodge. Keep 

working by presenting petitions, especially knowing that our education program 

is available. We all know that recruiting new members has been a challenge for 

many Valleys, but if we make the effort to recruit, I am certain that it will make a 

big difference in improving our membership and fellowship.


As you know, petitions are available at our main site, just visit 

www.ocscottishrite.org, and from the "Membership" menu option, select the 

"Joining the Scottish Rite" page. Under the "Membership / Affiliation Ap-

plications" section, click the "Application for Degrees" link, and print the 

application.


As your Personal Representative, it is my commitment to work hard in 

reinvigorating our fraternity and improving our communication, so we can 

increase our membership and fellowship, all critical to our sustainability and 

success. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to email or call. My cell 

number is 714-600-6914, and my email is frosario@ocscottishrite.org.


I look forward to working with you and making a big difference in 2021. 


Fraternally yours,


Frankie Rosario, 33°


Personal Representative of the


Sovereign Grand Inspector General in California


Valley of Orange County
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Venerable Master


Brothers: I hope this message finds you and your family doing 

well. I would like to wish you and your families a Happy New 

Year, and look forward to a new beginning in 2021.


I would like to thank last year’s leadership and officers for their 

service to our Valley and congratulate the new officers being 

installed this year.


This year’s ceremony is scheduled for Saturday January 16th at 1:00pm via 

Zoom. Be on the lookout for an email being sent out with the meeting details.


All officers are expected to attend this meeting for the installation. The dress 

attire for the installation is black or dark suit and tie, spouse and family members 

are invited to attend.


I’m looking forward to working with you all this coming year and hope to return 

to meeting in person ASAP. I can be reached by cell (714) 322-5950, or email at 

potentate2019@gmail.com

Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master, Lodge of Perfection


Scottish Rite News  Page 5

mailto:potentate2019@gmail.com


Volume 7, Issue 1 January 2021

Wise Master


Happy New Year Brethren. I am honored to have been elected to 

represent our valley as this year's Wise Master. Much like you, I 

am glad to put 2020 in the archives and begin a fresh new chapter 

in 2021.


With that said, it is also my personal belief that nothing goes to 

waste. Everything that has come to pass serves as another step in 

the Great Architect's plan. All of the trials and tribulations, overwhelming as they 
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The Celestial Lodge

Please join our Valley in remembering the brothers we’ve lost in the past year. Though their 
presence will be missed, their legacies will never be forgotten.


Samuel Wyatt Hollinger, 32°	 1/30/2020
...........................................................................................
Donald Wesley Dale, 32°	 3/1/2020
...................................................................................................
Charles Edward Malchow, 32°	  3/9/2020
........................................................................................
Robert Samuel Wright, 32°	 3/12/2020
.............................................................................................
Charles Russell Ash, 33°	 3/23/2020
.................................................................................................
Duane Everett Whaley, 32°	 3/29/2020
..............................................................................................
Billy Mack Baker, 32°	 6/14/2020
.......................................................................................................
Justus William Gromme, Jr., 32°	 6/15/2020
....................................................................................
Kenneth Arlen Burkindine, 32°	 6/15/2020
.......................................................................................
Russell Alexander Albright, 32°	 8/24/2020
......................................................................................
William Joseph Culligan, 32°	 8/29/2020
..........................................................................................
Nels Allan Anderson, 32°	 10/5/2020
................................................................................................
Ill. Robert David Hjorth, 33°	 11/19/2020 ..........................................................................................

Please also keep brother Rob Rappaport, 32° in your thoughts and prayers as he continues to fight 
their recents health issues.
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may seem, are all part of the divinely woven fabric of life. The dreams, the 

efforts, the work; nothing has ever been wasted regardless of what the outcome 

was. It is all melded into who we are as individuals and collectively as a nation, 

fortifying us for the long haul. 


We the people are no strangers to overcoming hardships and seemingly 

insurmountable obstacles. Even in the face of extreme adversity and against all 

odds, our relentless nature of determination and resilience, has led our great 

nation, time and time again, from darkness into the light. As we enter into this 

New Year, lets embark upon this new chapter in our lives with a renewed sense 

of Hope, Faith and Charity and continue to serve as a beacon of light from the 

Great Architect's light house."


Warmest fraternal regards,


Anthony Arismendi, 32°  
Wise Master, Chapter Rose Croix
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In-Person Stated Meetings Canceled; Valley Updates via Zoom


It is with an abundance of caution and concern for the health and welfare of our 
brethren and their families that we are canceling upcoming Stated Meetings until further 
notice.


Please join us Monday, January 11th at 5:30pm to catch up with your brothers on 
Zoom. Stay tuned for an email invite with the link and password!
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Master of Kadosh


New Beginnings

Hello brethren! Allow me to introduce myself, I am Stephen Carney 

from Newport-Mesa #604 in Newport Beach. I have a passion for 

masonic knowledge, especially in esoteric studies. However, in order 

to keep my portions of this newsletter on the level, I won’t be diving 

deep on any topics, rather I plan to give my brothers bits of 

knowledge from various resources where you can elect to continue the research if 

it interests you. 


Our discussion topic this month is New Beginnings and I thought it fitting to 

acknowledge what we’ve all been going through for the past ten months and are 

likely to continue to endure over the next ten months. When our world was 

rocked by a new virus, many things changed – some good, some bad. Many of us 

started 2020 with huge goals only to be devastated because we did not know 

how we would accomplish them given the consequences and obstacles in our 

way because of the pandemic. Some people pivoted and leveraged the internet to 

continue their mission. Some people gave up. And still others found alternative 

paths forward.


A lot of us create goals or “resolutions” for a new year, however, according to 

clinical psychologist Joseph J. Luciani, “most resolutions fail due to sabotage 

caused by a lack of self-discipline.” Now that we know what causes our failure 

we can do better next time. So, as you all sit with a blank canvas in front of you 
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for 2021, I challenge you all to write down what December 31, 2021 would look 

like for you if you had a magic wand. For me, it’s my family healthy and safe, 

with the ability to interact with people as we did before this virus, and to 

understand the world around me on a deeper level. I know there are going to be 

setbacks that I cannot control, especially with regards to the ability to interact as 

we once did. However, I am choosing to focus my energy on the things I can 

control, like my understanding of the world. When I have setbacks, I vow to 

acknowledge the setback and do better immediately. 


Lastly, I feel like an excerpt from A Bridge to Light found in the discussion of the 

31° can bring about the right mindset to have going into a new year with an 

ongoing pandemic:


“To aim at the best but be content with the best possible is true wisdom. To insist 

on the absolute right, and throw out of the calculation the important and all-

controlling element of necessity, is the folly of a mere dreamer.”


Happy New Year to all and I look forward to interacting with you all at our 

virtual meetings!


Stephen Carney, 32°  
Master of Kadosh, Consistory
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Commander of Kadosh


Hello Brethren: Happy New Year to all of you and your families. My 

name is Diego Verduzco, Past Master of Newport Mesa #604 in 

Newport Beach California. I am proud and honored to serve our 

Valley this year in any capacity I can. Although we face many 

challenges ahead, both, as a fraternity and as individuals, I always go 

back to that simple lesson we were taught, that time, patience, and 

perseverance conquers all. Some days more than others I must remind myself of 

these wise words and push forward. So too likewise, as a fraternity should we 

challenge ourselves to continue pushing forward during these turbulent times. 


I was personally drawn to Masonry for its rich history and in pursuit of the inner 

mysteries. What I found and created were unbreakable bonds and sincere love 

and affection that will go one with me beyond my time here on this earth. Joining  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and participating in the Scottish Rite seemed only natural in my personal quest 

for light and I’m extremely proud to say that I am a member of the Orange 

Valley. Having the privilege to travel to other Valleys in this state I am confident 

in saying that the work that is being done here Is exceptional and getting better 

year after year.  


I sincerely hope that things can go back to a familiar place soon. To meet in 

person, share a meal, converse on infinite topics, all these and more. As the clock 

hit 12 on New Years Eve bringing 2020 to a close and 2021 to its start, I said to 

myself:


“For all that I personally have to be angry about, to want to cast blame on anyone 

or anything for, I have so much more to be grateful for and to look forward to.”


So Brethren and friends, let us look at all of these challenges as opportunities. 

Opportunities to be better, to find more light and to be the light. 


Thank you and see you all soon. 


Diego Verduzco, 32°  
Commander, Council of Kadosh
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General Secretary


Brethren: A very Happy New Year to all of the Brothers of the 

Valley of Orange County. May 2021 be the year in which normality 

returns to our lives. The Valley office was busy in the last 3 

months of the 2020 with dues payments. We want to thank the 

Brethren for the generosity shown in adding contributions to their 

dues payments. Our Childhood Language Center, our Almoner, 

and our Orange County Scottish Rite Foundation all benefit 

greatly from your fraternal charity. 


In January, we will be having our annual Installation of Officers. The exact date 

and time of this virtual Zoom event have yet to be determined. You will receive 

an email with all of the pertinent information as soon as we have it. Please make 

a point of attending this ceremony, you will not regret it.


Also, you will receive an email with a link to attend our virtual Valley meeting in 

January. Finally, we wish a healthy and prosperous New Year to all Scottish Rite 

Masons and your families.


Sincerely & Fraternally,


Jamie Hopkins, 32° 
General Secretary 
gensec@ocscottishrite.org 
(714) 543-7277
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Language Center News


Welcome to the RiteCare Language Center of Orange 

County!  The Language Center was busy right up to the end 

of the year.  We finished the year feeling so grateful for all of 

you who continue to believe in our cause and support our 

efforts.  We hope and pray that you will all stay safe and 

healthy as we start 2021!


During our final visit with our in-person clients we took the 

opportunity to add some fun and enjoy their beautiful smiles.  Decorating 

Christmas cookies is always a fun activity.  The Chapman student clinicians had 

a great time with the kids creating these yummy treats!
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In years past we celebrated Christmas with the Language Center families during 

our December Stated meeting which included a visit from Santa Claus.  Our 

Secret Scottish Rite Santa still managed to remember the children who attend the 

Language Center, even with all that is happening. 


Our Secret Santa directed his Elves to safely provide gifts for all these kids.  

COVID was not going to ruin Christmas!  Each child who attended the Language 

Center for in person therapy received a wrapped present.  The smiles were so 

big!

Secret Santa even remembered the children who attend Teletherapy!  For these 

kids Secret Santa directed his Elves to send Target gift cards to all these children 

so they could still have a present at Christmas.   


The Joy of Christmas is still alive at the Orange County Language Center! 


Our final act at the Language Center this year was to remember a special 

supporter of the Language Center, Ted Segerstrom.  The Chapman University 
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Team and the children created a beautiful piece of art that we could use to say 

thank you and remind everyone that we all have special people in our lives.  


Ted Segerstrom and the Segerstrom Family continue to believe in our mission 

and play an important part in helping all children to become great 

communicators.  With their support so many beautiful children are now able to 

enjoy the Gift of Voice.  


One painting was delivered to Ted Segerstrom and the other painting will always 

hang in the lobby of the RiteCare Language Center of Orange county.


During these difficult times it is uplifting to know that your Language Center can 

still make a difference in a child’s life.  We are so very proud to help these 

children become great communicators! 


David Frias, 32° KCCH 
Chairman 
RiteCare Childhood Language Center of Orange County 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A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children with Speech and Language Challenges


Speech Language Pathologists

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP 	 Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP  
Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 	 Francine Wenhardt, CCC-SLP


www.oclanguagecenter.org 

Please support your RiteCare Childhood Language Center by making an individual, group, or company 
donation. Support our Center by becoming a member: 


President’s Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year supports one child at the center for a year 
365 Club: A donation of $365 each year  
Center Club: A donation of $100 each year 


Supporters of the RiteCare Childhood Language Center for 2020 

President’s Circle Members ($500 or more)

Ted Segerstrom, 32° KCCH ● Samuel Brandes, 32° ● Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° ● Mike Selix, 32° KCCH ● Ill. Pete 
Jantz, 33° ● Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila ● ll. Ray Godeke, 33° ● Tom Olsen, 32° ● Robert & Kathy Olsen ● 
Ill. Art Salazar, 33° ● Jim Andronaco, Sidepath ● Nick Villasenor, 32° ● Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° ● Ill. David 
Kussman, 33° ● Ill. Frankie Rosario, 33° ● Cristi Shinn ● Anne Hertz ● Sylvia & Jim Garrett ● David & Deni Frias 
● Dr. Judy Montgomery ● Ted & Elaine Olsen ● Joe Manning, Manning Law ● Robert Pickell, 32° ● Betty 
McMicken ● Chase May, 32° ● Dr. Mary Kennedy ● Alfredo Molina, 32° KCCH ● Daniel Dunn ● Andrew and 
Palmera Todd  ● Karen Storaci ● Jeff Tran ● Ken Montgomery ● Richard Dellar ● Gil Estupian ● Cathy & Jason 
Chrest ● Frank Ciltadino ● Raj Patel ● Beth Bind ● Drew & Teale Armenta


365 Club Members ($365 each year)

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 


Center Club Members ($100 each year)

Thomas Mathisen ● Deanna K Zawistowski ● David W. Lockwood, 32° ● Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr ● Nathan 
Fay ● Richard Christy ● Muthurangam Balasubramaniam


For information please contact: Chairman David Frias, 32° (714) 600-8538, dfrias@oclanguagecenter.org 
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Senior Warden


Happy New Year to all my Scottish Rite Brothers.  It seems right to 

start the New Year with a new attitude, a new personal commitment, 

turn our dreams into new actions.  Now is the time to dust off the 

past and pick a new direction.  Mark Twain said, “The secret of 

getting ahead is getting started.”


Change is coming even if we don’t want new things to happen.  This 

darn Covid virus is still with us and this makes it hard for us to start new 

things… but we can’t give up.  We have to find a safe way to bring some newness 

into our lives.  Ideally, we want to see something new when we look at ourselves 

in the mirror at the end of the year!


I’m excited to be the new Senior Warden in our lodge and learn more about this 

role.  I look forward to someday attending a meeting in person again (hopefully 

this happens).  I pray we all will receive the new Covid vaccine soon.  Please 

reach out to a Brother that you haven’t seen in a while.  Ask them to join the 

Zoom meeting so we can all catch up.


Best wishes,


David Frias 32° KCCH 
Senior Warden 
Orange County Lodge of Perfection  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Masonic Education ◦ Editor


New! Masonic Book Club

The Scottish Rite is pleased to announce the first volume of the reactivated 

Masonic Book Club is ready for pre-publication purchase! The 392-page volume 

will be The Perfect Ceremonies of Craft Masonry and the Holy Royal Arch. The 

Perfect Ceremonies are the lineal ancestors of the official Emulation ritual and 

lectures. The book will include marbled covers, a satin ribbon, and rubricated 

title pages.


For more information, please visit the Scottish Rite of Freemasonry website.
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Master Craftsman Program

As you know, our Master Craftsman Study Group will not be meeting in person 

this month. That does not excuse us from scholarly study, however! On the 

contrary, with extra time on your hands at home, I strongly encourage you to 

continue your journey in Masonic education. Venerable brother James Cervantes 

and I are here to answer any questions and guide you. If you have questions, 

please don’t hesitate to reach out to either of us by e-mail:


Andrew Todd, 32° :. 	 atodd@ocscottishrite.org 

James Cervantes, 32° :. 	 jcervantes@ocscottishrite.org

If you'd like to participate or are looking for information about the program, 

please prepare by visiting the website for information about the books and other 

information to get you started:


www.ocscottishrite.org/master-craftsman-program


The Master Craftsman Program


For those unaware, the Master Craftsman is a by-mail 

correspondence course. Each participant is required to 

do some scholarly reading in advance and complete 

a written quiz which is mailed to the Supreme 

Council for grading. As each quiz is completed, a new 

one is sent and the program progresses. The course consists of 7 quizzes, after 

completion of which the successful participant will receive a certificate and a 

lapel pin.
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The Scottish Rite Master Craftsman: Symbolic Lodge course will familiarize 

students with aspects of the development of Blue Lodge Masonry and explore 

some of its developing symbolism. This will reveal that the “High Degrees” 

began to develop soon after formation of the Premier Grand Lodge (1717). Albert 

Pike’s book, Esoterika: The Symbolism of the Blue Degrees of Freemasonry, 

along with Arturo de Hoyos’ Scottish Rite Ritual Monitor & Guide (3d edition) 

will be used to demonstrate a rational and philosophical interpretation for much 

of what is found in Craft Masonry.


Study with us on Zoom


We will be meeting in the “virtual classroom” on 

Zoom this month. Join us on Monday, January 11th 

at 5:00pm as we continue our progress through the 

Master Craftsman program. Stay tuned for an email 

invite, coming soon.


If you’re just getting started we can also help you 

with Quizzes #1 - 3.  You can also reach out to me directly for information and 

access to our Facebook group.


Thanks to all our brothers for your interest and participation. I’ll see you in the 

classroom!
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From the Editor

I’d like to express my thanks again to the heads 

of body for contributing their excellent and 

thoughtful articles this month and for doing so 

in a timely fashion.


Calling All Writers!


You don’t have to be a head of body or a 

member of the line to contribute to this newsletter! If you have something to say 

from a masonic perspective — perhaps insights into your masonic ruminations, 

scholarly endeavors you’d like to share, or general news for the brethren — this 

newsletter is your conduit for those ideas. I encourage any and all brothers 

who’d like to contribute something to this newsletter to send their ideas to:


editor@ocscottishrite.org


I’ll work with you on getting your article together for the next issue.


Fraternally, 


Andrew Todd, 32°  
Editor, Director of Masonic Education 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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers
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Ill. James D. Cole, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander

Ill. Frank Loui, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General, 

Orient of California

Ill. Francisco Rosario, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG, 

Orient of California 
frosario@ocscottishrite.org

Jamie Hopkins, 32° 
General Secretary 

gensec@ocscottishrite.org

Ill. David Kussman, 33° 
Assistant to the Personal Rep 
dkussman@ocscottishrite.org

Hon. Mike Selix, 32° 
Venerable Master 

mselix@ocscottishrite.org

Anthony Arismendi, 32° 
Wise Master 

aarismendi@ocscottishrite.org

Stephen Carney, 32° 
Master of Kadosh 

scarney@ocscottishrite.org

Diego Verduzco, 32° 
Commander of Kadosh 

dverduzco@ocscottishrite.org

mailto:frosario@ocscottishrite.org
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers (cont.)
Shawn Smith, 32° KCCH 
Treasurer

James Cervantes, 32° 
Chaplain

Lloyd Clayton, 33° IGH 
Almoner

Shawn McCuen, 32° KSA 
First Knight

Andrew Todd, 32° 
Director of Masonic Education

David Frias, 32° KCCH 
Chairman of the Board, Ritecare Childhood Language Center of Orange County/Junior Warden

James Cervantes, 32° 
Director of the Work

Vacant 
Director of Ritual

Vacant 
Director of Props and Costumes

Larry Griffin, 32° 
Photographer

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32° KCCH 
Tiler
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The Orange County Scottish Rite Valley

2001 East 4th Street, Suite 202, Santa Ana, CA 92701 ● Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 10am-2pm 
Phone (714) 972-2646 ● Fax (714) 543-9754 ● www.ocscottishrite.org


Stated Meetings on the first Monday of the month, 6:30 pm; dinner follows at 7:15 pm (reservations requested) at 
the Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805


The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry Southern Jurisdiction 
of the United States of America publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price. 


Edited by Bro. Andrew Todd, 32° (949) 288-3739, editor@ocscottishrite.org. All articles must be submitted prior to 
the 20th of the month.

http://www.ocscottishrite.org
mailto:editor@ocscottishrite.org
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Please Support Our Sponsors
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Advertising Space Available

Advertising space is available in this publication to all interested Masons. Grand 
Lodge guidelines apply.


Business card:	 $20/month	 $200/year
....................... .........................................
1/4 page:	 $40/month	 $400/year
................................ .........................................
1/2 page:	 $80/month	 $800/year
................................ .........................................
Full page:	 $160/month	 $1600/year............................... ......................................
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